

Halsford Park Primary School

Manor Road, East Grinstead, West Sussex, RH19 1LR Tel: 01342 324643 Mrs Claire Spencer – Headteacher

officehp@partnersinlearning.co.uk www.halsfordparkprimaryschool.co.uk

9th September 2024

Dear Parents and Carers,

Year 3 Butser Ancient Farm Visit Thursday 14th November 2024

We are very excited about our forthcoming educational visit to Butser Ancient Farm visit in Waterlooville on Thursday 14th November.

The visit will link to our learning experience 'Awesome Architects – Who Were the Greatest Builders?' during our day at Butser Ancient Farm; we will be exploring Stone Age, Bronze Age, Iron Age Celts, Romans, Anglo-Saxons and Vikings.

We will be leaving school promptly at 9.15am. Children must arrive to school at normal time (by 8:45am) and come to their classrooms for registration.

We will be returning to school at approximately 4.30pm and meet you in the Key Stage 1 playground. If there are any traffic problems on our return and we are later than expected we will notify you.

Your child will need;

- *Comfortable shoes and trousers on for the day along with their school t-shirt, jumper or cardigan,
- *Waterproof fold away jacket and a scarf and gloves (depending on the weather),
- *Rucksack to carry two snacks (for when we arrive and before leaving),
- *A packed lunch and water.

Please note that if your child is entitled to free school meals you will need to order a trip packed lunch via ParentPay and let the teacher know this has been done.

If your child suffers from travel sickness, please make your class teacher aware so that we can sit them in the correct place on the coach.

Please complete the Google form giving permission for your child- https://forms.gle/gzhagpKQ5pZJJbBLA

Thanks to our fabulous PTA contributions we have been able to reduce the cost to £22.00 per child. If you would like your child to take part but are unable to pay, please contact your child's teacher or Mrs Spencer in confidence. Payment can be made for the trip via the School Gateway https://login.schoolgateway.com

Please ensure that payment is made by Friday 8th November.

We will need some parent volunteers to accompany us to Butser Ancient Farm. If you can help please indicate on the Google form.

Kindest regards

Mrs Durrant and Mrs Regan

